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Infomail 

November 1, 2006

Trick and No Treat 
_____________________________________________________ 

Late yesterday, finance minister Jim Flaherty announced sweeping tax changes, especially including the taxation of income trusts. 

I wanted to get this out this morning, but felt it best to attend to client calls and additional research before commenting.

First of all, the move was a surprise on several fronts:

1. The Conservative Government was elected on a platform that included a promise of no changes to the tax treatment of income trusts.

2. Income trusts have grown in acceptance, and now represent 12-15% of the TSX index.

3. Just last week, Bank of Canada chair David Dodge went on at length to the positives of the income trust structure.

The highlights of the announcement were:

1. The high profile BCE and Telus trust conversions are stopped.

2. Any corporation proposing to convert to a trust will lose the tax advantages of the tax structure.

3. All current income trusts have a four-year window to convert back to a regular corporate structure.

4. Real estate trusts (REIT’s) are exempt.

5. Regular corporate tax of 31.5% will come into effect in 2011.

The reaction has been immediate.  Most trusts are down 10-20% in today’s trading, but mainly because the bids (to buy) have dried up which makes selling look worse.

My take is, this is twice in 12 months that government officials have ambushed Canadian equity markets.  What sane investor (domestic or foreign) would want to invest in a market where on a whim the government can wipe out billions of wealth?

Cost of capital will rise, and despite public outcry, the damage is done.  Traditional high dividend paying stocks (like banks) will benefit.  One must also remember that this Conservative government is a minority, and they must still pass this proposed legislation.  It is highly likely, with the NDP supporting it, that this legislation may pass.

The fact that there is a four-year window, and even with the preferred tax benefits removed, income trusts will likely continue to produce returns far better than GIC’s at 4.15%.  

I have advised to hold, as in my many years of finance, selling as knee jerk reactions to a crisis has never been the right thing to do.  In fact, this may create some opportunities, especially in the oil and gas sectors.  For now, I recommend that investors hold, despite the volatility, and assess each holding on a security-by-security stance.

As always, do not hesitate to contact us with any questions or concerns.

Stay Tuned,

Vito Finucci

Vice President & Director

Private Client Division
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